

January 9, 2008

Terrence J. McKenna, P.E. The Keating Group 1600 Arch Street, Suite 300 Philadelphia, PA 19103

Dear Mr. McKenna.

I respectfully request that you cease all earthmoving activity on the SugarHouse site until the meeting between yourself, the Consulting Parties, the Pennsylvania Historical and Museum Commission and the Army Corps of Engineers scheduled for the 18th of January can take place.

I was informed by officials at the PHMC that no approval for the grading activity was granted, nor were they aware that permits were issued.

Given that Michael Nutter has publicly called for a review of the permit issuance it would be responsible for all activity under the permit to cease until the review is complete.

Sincerely,

Hilary Regan

Consulting Party Contact

Northern Liberties Neighbors Association

733 N. 2nd Street

Philadelphia, PA 19123